Minutes

Freedom Eagles PTA Minutes

October 8, 2013

The meeting was called to order by Nikki Pare at 6pm

In attendance

Nikki Pare, Farrah Williams, Joyce Watson, Crystal Buswell, Karin Schroeder, Todd Giles, Shannon Ames 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report

Joyce presented the treasurer’s report.  All of the tax information has been filed for the 2012-2013 school year.  Crystal motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Farrah seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of accepting the report. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes were presented by Farrah for the September 10, 2013 meeting. Joyce motioned to amend the minutes to state that “Joyce will add new membership fees to the budget when presented” instead of “She will amend the report after dues are paid. Joyce motioned to accept the minutes as amended.  Crystal seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor.  

Old Business

Square One Art: Nikki has shipped out the Square One Art. The customized catalogs will be sent to school on October 25th. The school deadline for orders is November 8th. The school will ship paper orders by Novemebr 12th. The school will receives products on approximately December 4th. 

Mount Washington Valley Cards: Nikki suggests holding off on the fundraiser until January due to ongoing/upcoming fundraisers for November. Todd is working on raising money with the 6th graders for their field trip and Square One Art is going on until November 8th. Karen motions to accept the delay on the fundraiser. Crystal seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor. 

Wish List: Karin shared the input from the students and staff.  First Grade would like to raise money for sports equipment, a four Square court, and other recess activities. A Rubbermaid shed would be great to purchase to store the recess items in.  IPods for playing music in the classrooms was a suggestion. Crystal suggested looking into using the “Points for Education” catalog to possibly purchase IPODs from. Third Grade suggested: remote control airplanes, a school fair with rides, books, a trampoline, and playground equipment. The student council will help narrow down the choices from all students and staff. Nikki suggested the Preschool had needs as well. Karin suggested that the Preschool staff should check in with the office first to find out what supplies are already available in the school supply closets. 

New Business

Meeting Time Change: Nikki suggested changing the meeting time to 3:45pm every other month and keep the 6pm time for the alternate months. The earlier time will be available for people that are not able to make it to the 6pm time. Farrah motioned to accept the change. Karin seconded the motion. The November meeting will be November 12th  at 3:45 pm.   

Family Fun Halloween Bash: 4:30-6:30 October 17th. Nikki spoke to student council.  They donated left over prizes. Every child will end up with a grab bag. There are still two gallons of ice cream in the freezer that can be used for a snack. The PTA is looking for volunteers to help out with the event. Betty Lee, Karin, Shannon, and Todd will be available to help out. Nikki will put together a flier to go home. Mrs. Shackford is going to come up with other activities for the event.  Shannon has spooky music to provide.  She will also check in with a friend who likes to face paint. “A set up and clean up” committee is needed.  Nikki will put out an email to request volunteers. 

T-Shirts: Todd and the 6th graders would like to ask the PTA if they would be willing to donate Freedom Elementary t-shirts that have been sitting in the storage closet.  Joyce made a motion that for the PTA to donate the T-shirts to the 6th graders to sell and make profit for Sargent Camp.  

PTA Convention: Crystal has a room reserved for the PTA board members. The registration form will be sent out this week. The PTA is asking for any requests for workshops or information that any staff members or parents would like us to look into at the convention.  

Box Tops: Nikki has the ID number and has been added as a Freedom Box Top coordinator. The PTA is still in need of a volunteer to help with organizing box tops. Todd suggested having sixth graders sort through, and take-out, expired box tops before shipping them out. The next deadline for sending in Box tops is Nov. 1st.  The PTA will sponsor another smoothie contest for the class that turns in the most Box tops. The contest will run from now until October 23rd.  

Square One Art: Nikki and Jamie put together information packets and gave them out to the teachers.  The art work process began on September 9th.

Freedom Rings in the Holidays: Last year, school decorated the town hall. The PTA provided hot chocolate and cookies. There was also a collection basket for the Freedom Food Pantry. On October 13th  at 3pm, there will be a meeting held to organize and find participants for this year’s  activity.  Nikki plans on attending the meeting and will ask about doing a bake sale during the Holiday event. 

Nikki will attend the community meeting and discuss ways that the community and the PTA can work collaboratively. 

Nikki presented offering a Dunkin Donuts gift card raffle for anyone that signs up to join the PTA. A drawing will be held in November. Karen motioned to accept the raffle. Crystal seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor. 

Next meeting: November 12, 2013 3:45pm

Farrah made a motion to adjourn.  Crystal seconded the motion and was passed unanimously.   
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